MBUSD
Manhattan Beach Unified School District

MEMO

TO: Parents and Staff

FROM: Dawnalyn Murakawa-Leopard, Ed.D.
Deputy Superintendent, Business Services

DATE: July 1, 2024
RE: Continuing Compliance with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act
(AHERA)

The AHERA regulations require the District to annually update parents and staff regarding our
ongoing asbestos compliance activities.

¢ Therequired EPA AHERA 3-Year Asbestos Re-inspection was last completed in January
2023. An accredited inspector and an accredited management planner were used.

¢ The last required 6-month surveillance inspection was done in January 2024.

¢ The Asbestos Management Plan books are located at each site and continue to be
available for public review.

¢ The next required 3-year Re-inspection will be conducted in July 2026, with the report
to be available by mid-August 2026.

¢ All new construction or renovation projects are documented to be asbestos free.

The District facilities are inspected regularly and are in compliance with all current asbestos
regulations. District staff is dedicated to continuing to provide the children of the community
we serve with quality educational opportunities in a safe, positive and friendly environment.



